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The Friends support the plan change and commend the Council for taking a long-term view on improving 
water quality. We support the specific targets in the plan to be completed by 2040 and the vision set out 
for water quality in streams and rivers for year 2100. 

Introduction 

The Friends of Waiwhetū Stream are a local community group that began in 2011 with a vision to ensure 
that Waiwhetū Stream is a healthy functioning ecosystem and is treasured and enjoyed by our 
community. We are supported by the Hutt City Council and Greater Wellington Regional Council. 

Our activities include riparian planting and maintaining those plantings, regularly removing rubbish, 
citizen science monitoring of the health of Waiwhetū Stream and a forest restoration project in the 
Rishworth Reserve. 

Chapter 6 - Supporting improved water quality outcomes 

The Friends of Waiwhetū Stream are fully supportive of the intended policies set out in chapter 6.16 and 
are willing to contribute to the development of the intended policies contained therein. Our concern is 
that proposed treatments to improve water quality are already known – such as retention tanks and 
rainwater gardens – that the plans should be progressed more quickly than the timeframe of December 
2026 indicated in the proposed plan change could be bought forward. 

Waiwhetu Stream targets 

As noted in the plan change, the health of Waiwhetū Stream is poor. Contamination from sewage 
leaking into Waiwhetū Stream means that only species that are highly tolerant to pollution are found in 
Waiwhetū Stream and this means recreation in Waiwhetū Stream is not possible.  

Traditionally, Waiwhetū Stream has been an important food source for local Hapu and Iwi. The levels of 
contamination mean that kai gathering in Waiwhetu Stream has become an ancient story.  

The Friends of Waiwhetu Stream welcome the new targets for reduced contamination that are 
replicated in Appendix 1 of this submission, especially for E Coli. The Friends of Waiwhetu Stream note 
that this will require the Local Territorial Authority to repair and maintain its wastewater pipes and 
detect and remediate leaks and cross connections at properties and has been advocating for this activity 
with Hutt City Council for over a decade and are supportive of the plan including assisting in finding 
alternative funding options for Councils for this work. 

  



Appendix 1: Waiwhetu Stream targets for 2040. 

 


